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Ms. Bastarache’s Grade 1/2 Class 
A Look Back on the Week

 January 5th to January 8th, 2016



Math


This week, we began adding 0, 1, and 2. Students are now starting to add 3. We are using a variety of strategies: 1 More, 2 More, Counting On, Doubles, and Make 5/10/20, Flip-Flop. The strategy a student chooses is based on the numbers in the problem as well as their comfort/risk-taking level. I am encouraging all students to try a variety of strategies. When doing addition with your child, be sure to ask them how they got their answer (“What strategy did you use?”) – you will be surprised and proud of their developing strategies! Students are continuing to practice counting by 1s to 100. We started working on counting by 2s to 20 (grade 1) and to 100 (grade 2). This is their favorite song: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=8wwydguSKOU


We also began learning doubles to 10. Here are two songs that we listen to help reinforce the double concept. https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Ik_-OAgzD-8 & https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=NUprfk7UWNA





Happy New Year!


I hope everyone had a fun Christmas holiday! With the cold weather finally here Please ensure that your child is dressed appropriately. Please keep an extra pair of mittens and socks in your child’s backpack, as these frequently become wet and cold. I look forward to a wonderful month!








Literacy


In Phonics/Word Work this week, continued to learn about constant clusters. We are learning that consonant clusters can be a pattern of letters among some words, and that we can group these words by their clusters. For example, the words slip and sleep both start with the consonant cluster sl. The words spin and spit both start with the consonant cluster sp. Our focus this week was on the s family of consonant clusters.





In Reading, we continue to practice the accuracy strategies, Skippy Frog and Cross Checking. 





In Writing, the students wrote about their new year’s resolution and the highlights of their holiday break. The students planned their writing piece using a graphic organizer and then started a writing piece using the 5 Finger Plan (Beginning, Middle, and End). We reviewed that we always start our sentences with an uppercase letter, use spaces between each word, and end sentences with a period or exclamation mark. We will be starting a new theme of Snowmen next week!











